
 

SELECTMEN’S MEETING – October 22, 2012 
 
Present:    Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margo Connors                  

     Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Chief David Wentworth, Campbell & Juliette Ainsworth 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH discussed sending a Sugar Hill Resident to the Police Academy.  MS. 

CONNORS felt that guidelines need to be established to decide when and if the department 

sponsors potential candidates.  Chief Wentworth will see if any surrounding communities would 

be willing to sponsor and Sugar Hill would provide existing equipment. 

 

The Select Board reviewed the new Health Trust rates and has asked for additional options to 

review.  Dental Insurance is up 1.2% and Health Insurance is up 8.2%. 

 

CAMPBELL & JULIETTE AINSWORTH met with the board to discuss the deck and yurt that 

was put up on their property without any permits.  The Ainsworth’s stated that they were using 

the yurt so that their children had a place to be while they were working on the land.  They 

anticipate building in 2015.  The board requested in writing a plan from the Ainsworth’s so that 

they can clarify the use as it now sits. 

 

The board discussed complaints from residents as to the smell at the Tri Town Transfer Station 

and to the health of those working in that environment.  The board will write a letter to Franconia 

asking if there is a plan in place to correct the problem. 

 

The board discussed a report from the Veterans’ Committee in regard to two different options for 

a memorial.  Option #1 is to locate the Memorial at the Meetinghouse and it would be an area 

8’x8’.  Option #2 would be a natural rock located in the front of the existing flag pole and would 

have a plaque on the rock.  MR. STRASSER made a motion to accept Option #2, seconded by 

MS. CONNORS.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to accept the minutes of the October 15, 2012, seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD, the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion 

to adjourn; seconded by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 6:35 PM.  The next 

regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, October 29, 2012 at the Carolina Crapo Building 

at 6:00PM. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 



 

 

 


